
 

 

WARNING FOR 

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 

WINDSOR CENTRAL MODIFIED UNIFIED UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

The legal voters of the Windsor Central Modified Unified Union District (the “District”), comprising the 

voters of the Towns of Bridgewater, Killington, Plymouth, Pomfret, Reading, and Woodstock (all Grades 

PK-12), and the Town of Barnard (Grades 7-12), are hereby warned and notified to meet at the 

Woodstock High School/Middle School Teagle Library, located in Woodstock, Vermont, on Monday, 

March 12, 2018, at 7:00 P.M. for the purpose of transacting business not involving voting by Australian 

ballot. 

The legal voters of the Windsor Central Modified Unified Union District are hereby further warned and 

notified to meet at their respective polling places hereinafter named for the above-referenced towns on 

Tuesday, March 6, 2018, during the polling hours noted herein, for the purpose of transacting during that 

time voting by Australian ballot. 

Article 1: To elect a Moderator who shall assume office immediately and serve a one year term or until 

the election and qualification of a successor. 

 

Article 2: To elect a Clerk who shall assume office on July 1, 2018, and serve a one year term or until 

the election and qualification of a successor. 

 

Article 3: To elect a Treasurer who shall assume office immediately and serve a term ending on June 30, 

2019, or until the election and qualification of a successor. 

 

Article 4:  To determine and approve compensation, if any, to be paid District officers. 

 

Article 5:  Shall the voters of the Windsor Central Modified Unified Union School District authorize the 

board of directors under 16 V.S.A. 562 (9) to borrow money by issuance of bonds or notes not 

in excess of anticipated revenue for the school year? 

 

Article 6:  To determine and approve compensation, if any, to be paid to School Board Directors. 

  

Article 7:  To transact any other school business thought proper when met. 

 

MARCH 6, 2018 – AUSTRALIAN BALLOT QUESTION 

 

Article 8: Shall the voters of the Windsor Central Modified Unified Union School District approve the 

Board of Directors to expend seventeen million, nine hundred fifty six thousand, eight hundred 

six dollars ($17,956,806) which is the amount the Board has determined to be necessary for 

the 2018-2019 fiscal year? It is estimated that this proposed budget, if approved, will result in 

education spending of $17,455 per equalized pupil.  

 

The legal voters of Windsor Central Modified Unified Union School District are further warned and 

notified that an Informational Meeting will be held at the Woodstock Union Middle School gymnasium 

in the Town of Woodstock on Tuesday, February 27, 2018, commencing at 7:00 P.M., for the purpose 

of explaining the 2018-2019 proposed budget. 

 

POLLING PLACES 

 

The voters residing in each member district will cast their ballots in the polling places designated for their 

town as follows: 

 Barnard  * Barnard Town Hall   *   7 am – 7 pm 

 Bridgewater * Bridgewater Town Clerk’s Office *   7 am – 7 pm 

 Killington * Killington Town Hall   *   7 am – 7 pm 

 Plymouth * Plymouth Municipal Building  * 10 am – 7 pm 

 Pomfret  * Pomfret Town Hall   *   9 am – 7 pm 

 Reading * Reading Town Hall   *   7 am – 7 pm 

 Woodstock * Woodstock Town Hall   *   7 am – 7 pm 

 

SCHOOL DIRECTORS 

 

Dated this 25th day of January, 2018. 

 

Paige Hiller, Chair   Jennifer Iannantuoni, Vice Chair  Tim Bishop, Clerk 

Pamela Fraser- Interim  Bryce Sammel     Jim Haff 

Justin Shipman   Perrin Worrell     Jessica Stout 

Justin Sluka- Interim  Patti Kuzmickas    Bob Coates 

Susan Mordecai   Rebecca Geary     Sam DiNatale 

Louis Piconi   Matt Stover     Malena Agin 


